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Heller Secures Funding for Hawthorne Army Depot

(Washington, DC) – Today, U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R-Carson City) secured $11.8 million for the Hawthorne Army Ammunition Plant for a ground water treatment system.  The funding was included in the Military Construction and Veterans Affairs Appropriations bill for fiscal year 2008 (H.R. 2642) which passed the U.S. House of Representatives. 
“The ground water treatment system is a critical project for the Hawthorne Army Ammunition Plant.  The water treatment system is essential to the safe and healthy operation of this facility and the support of the Department of Defense munitions missions on the west coast,” said Heller
The Hawthorne Ground Water Treatment System will ensure that safe drinking water is provided to employees and housing residents.  The Hawthorne Army Ammunition Plant was targeted previously under BRAC, but was not slated for closure.  Projects that maintain and improve the infrastructure of this critical facility also help to protect it against future closing.     
“I look forward to working with Senators Reid and Ensign to ensure this project is included in the final appropriations legislation,” added Heller.

The U.S. Senate is expected to take up the Military Construction and Veterans Affairs Appropriations bill for fiscal year 2008 in the near future.

###
